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MUDSOCK      
MESSENGER 

 

Meetings:   2nd Monday of each month 
Delaware Township Community Center 
9094 East 131th Street, Fishers, Indiana 
 [Website] mudsockquiltersguild.org 

  

 
PUeVideQW¶V LeWWeU 

 
 Hello dear quilters! 
 

HeUe¶V a UiddOe fRU \RX:  What did the friendly quilt say to the bed? Give up?  WeOO, IµP QRW gRiQg WR 
reveal the answer, because trust me, you would groan aloud if I did. 

  
Ok, heUe¶V aQRWheU UiddOe: WhaW dReV NOT iQcOXde ORXd cRQVWUXcWiRQ QRiVe, haXOiQg chaiUV RU YiUWXaO 
anything?  I will give you the answer to that one even though you probably already know it.  IW¶V 
our June 14th Guild meeting!  

 
Yes, the Delaware Township TrusWee¶V Office haV gUaciRXVO\ iQYiWed XV WR XVe WheiU ORYeO\, VSaciRXV 
Community Center for our monthly meetings!  At no charge! For the rest of the year!  The address 
is 9094 E. 131st St. in Fishers.  After you turn into their entrance keep driving straight back; dRQ¶W VWRS 
at the first parking area. 

 
There is a lot of construction in that part of town right now so plan your route accordingly.  AOVR, I¶P 
afraid we will not be able to have a Meet and Greet for new members after the meeting as planned, but 
stay tuned for further developments. Lastly, there is no mask restriction in place; however, if you have 
not been vaccinated, please consider the possible repercussions of being in a large crowd. 

 
SiQce iW¶V beeQ VR ORQg ViQce Ze VaZ each RWheU iQ 3-D, here is a pre-meeting check-list. 
Remember to bring: 
Your name tag 1-2 items for Show and Tell if you desire 
Your Lucy Quilt-Along project 
Charity quilts for donation 
Small bills or change to shop the Steals and Deals table 
Your Block of the Month entry 
A caQQed gRRd aQd $1 dRQaWiRQ fRU DeOaZaUe TRZQVhiS TUXVWee¶V Office 
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You may not be aware of what Township Trustees do so, heUe¶V hRZ Whe\ PighW XVe RXU dRQaWiRQV. 
Among other things, they help residents that are having difficulty meeting their basic needs such as 
shelter and food.  They can assist residents with rent, mortgage payments and utility bills.  The 
Delaware Township Trustee also runs an onsite food pantry for all residents of Hamilton Southeastern 
School district. 

 
HeUe¶V RQe OaVW UiddOe:  What do quilters do with a WOMBAT?   I aP d\iQg WR kQRZ \RXU aQVZeUV« 

 
Looking forward to seeing you all soon, 
 
Ann  

 
 

June 14th -- Mudsock Quilters Guild Meeting (9:30±12:00) 
 
Meeting at Delaware Township Community Center 

 
June guild meeting:  the programs committee will be presenting the 2021 Guild Challenge.  Finished 
challenge projects are to be shared at the September guild meeting.   
 
In addition to regular Show and Tell, we will also have a "special" show and tell for members who 
participated in our Lucy Quilt-A-Long to share their progress.  We would like everyone to feel free to 
bring their projects to share at whatever stage of completion they are - a few blocks, a partial top, a 
flimsy, a finished quilt or quilts.  

 
  
 
 

June Birthdays and New Members    
  
 
02 Maroline Ritter   10 Sally Sandilands  17 Bonnie Dannenberg 

 03 Debbie Eberly   14 Carole Anderson  19 Zoa Gloye 
 04 Becky Morello   15 April Sterling   24 Lynda Lockerbie 
 06 Margie Inlow   15 Sharon Lime   27 Fran Overstreet 
 07 Judy Hauser   15 Kathy Staples   27 Corrine Rody 

09 Linda Gillespie  16 Val Angove   28 Judy Schaff 
10 Jayne Gates   17 Bettye McGraw  29 Cheryl Brooks 
 
Welcome to New Members 
 
Lynde Smith 
 



    
  
 
     

   

  Page 3 of 8    
 

Upcoming Mudsock Events 
  

May 18-June 8:  Quilt-A-Long, Vicki Smith and Kathy Staples through Facebook. 
 
June15:  Delaware Bee, 10:00-3:00, Delaware Township Government Center 
 
June 21:  Community North Bee, 9:30-3:00, Delaware Township Government Center 

  
July 12:   Guild Meeting, 9:30-12:00, Delaware Township Community Center. 
 
Sept 16-19:  Mudsock Retreat, Farmstead Inn, Shipshewana, IN 

 
 
Donations for Childrens Charities 
 
I will be collecting items for our Childrens Charities at the June Guild Meeting.  I have a few blankets 
 for Tummy Time but would like a few more before I meet with Andrea. 
 
Thanks a lot, 
Lois LeVine 
 
Steals N Deals - 
 
We will be offering a Steals N Deals table at the June Mudsock Guild Meeting at the Delaware 
Township Community Center!   I will be bringing some of the items that I am currently storing at my 
home.  Please feel free to bring any items to add to the table.   Bring your money and doing a little 
shopping!    See you there!  
  
Melissa Schulman 
mkdpm@yahoo.com 

 
 

Mudsock Tell Me a Story Swap Round 2; Halloween Edition 
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The second block swap will begin June 16th.  This swap will focus on Halloween fabrics.  The blocks 
VhRXOd be PaiOed b\ JXO\ 16Wh.  The fXVV\ cXW bORck iV fURP AP\ FUieQd¶V bRRk, IQWeQWiRQaO PieciQg.  
This would be a fun opportunity to make a table runner or a throw pillow.  At this point I plan on each 
person mailing 2 blocks to each person in the swap, depending on the number participating.  If you are 
interested in participating, or have any questions, just drop me an email. My email 
is; meme1475@comcast.net.  

 
LaVonne Mitchell 

 
 

Community North Quilting Bee -- Sewing  
 
June 21st 9:30 - 3:00 
We will be sewing again at the Delaware Township Offices (1st building), 9090 E. 131st Street, Fishers.  
Please bring your sewing and cutting supplies with ironing tools.  Please remember if you are turning in 
receipts for reimbursement, include a completed form for Mudsock reimbursement along with your 
receipts. 
 
Don't forget you can still shop in the storeroom on Tuesdays from 12 to 4 as I am working the front 
desk at the Community Pavilion.  Call or text if you have questions.  Diane Dimpfl (317) 550-9080. 

Diane  

 
 Delaware Sew Bee 
 

June 15th:  10:00-3:00, 9090 131st Street, Delaware Township Government Center.  Join us to 
sew on your personal projects.   Bring your sewing machine and accessories, extension cord, 
and ironing supplies.   Pack a lunch or visit one of the local eateries for lunch.  Contact Chris 
Behme at 812-204-9838 with any questions.  

-- 
Keeping you in Stitches!  
Chris 
 
 
MXdVRcN ³CiUcOe Rf FUieQdV´ ReWUeaW 2021 

 
When: Thursday September 16 ± Sunday September 19  
Sewing can begin at 3:00 P.M. on Thursday and we can sew until 3:00 P.M. on Sunday 

 
Where: Farmstead Inn, Shipshewana. IN 

 
Cost:  $65 per person this covers the conference rooms for sewing and Saturday evening meal at Blue 
Gate.   Cost does not include transportation or lodging. 

 
Come and join the fun!  There will be quilt shops to visit on the way to Shipshewana as well as in 
Shipshewana. We will have a skit.  We will learn a new craft. There will be prizes!  And as always, there 
will be food.  Not to mention lots of sewing, shopping, fun and laughter! 
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Farmstead Inn  
370 S. Van Buren St., Shipshewana, IN. 
Phone (260) 768-4955 

 
Each person is responsible for making her own reservation, or if rooming with a person, only one needs 
to make the reservation.  The cost of the rooms at Farmstead for our group is as follows: 
For up to 2 people Thursday $109, Friday and Saturday $119 plus 12% tax and fees.  The total for 3 
nights is $388.64. We have 60 rooms reserved at this rate.  The price is good up to 30 days prior. If you 
plan to have more than 2 in a room, please call Farmstead for rate. 

 
UPDATE on rooms.  Several members were told that no more rooms were available in our block, that 
is not true.  I double checked with the event coordinator and we still have plenty of rooms in our 
block.  Make sure when making your reservation you ask for the Mudsock Quilt Guild block. If you 
made a reservation that was not within our block, please call Farmstead and get a room within our 
block at the discounted rate. 

 
Guest Room Cancellation Policy 

 Up to 30 days prior ± no charge. 
 Less than 30 days more than 7 days prior ± cancellation charge of 25% of the reservation. 
 7 days or less will be charged full price for room. 
 

A free continental breakfast is included. 
 

Check in time is 3:00P.M., checkout is 11:00 A.M. 
 

To reserve your spot at the retreat please send a check for $65 made out to Mudsock Quilters 
Guild.  As of Friday, June 4, we have 44 who have paid.  We would like to invite those that are 
undecided to commit to join the fun!  

 
Mail to: 
Susan Juffer 
8151 Hunters Pl 
Indianapolis, IN 46236 

 
 

Other Upcoming Quilting Events  
 
June 11-12th, 10- 4 p.m.  Pioneer Women Club Quilt Exhibit: Brown County History Center, 90 
Gould Street, Nashville, IN 47448.  The PWC ZiOO diVSOa\ TXiOWV fURP WheiU PePbeUV¶ SeUVRQaO 
collections, many have won honors in the past!  There will be vendors.  Free admission to the quilt 
exhibit, but donations are gratefully accepted. 

 
The International Quilt Festival (Houston) 
October 28-31, 2021 
Preview Night October 27 
George R. Brown Convention Center 
Houston, Texas 
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AQS 2022 Quilt Week Shows 
Daytona Beach, FL 
February 23±26, 2022 
Ocean Center 

Branson, MO 
March 23±26, 2022 
Branson Convention Center 

Paducah, KY 
April 27±30, 2022 
Schroeder Expo Center 

Grand Rapids, MI 
August 17±20, 2022 
DeVos Place Convention Center 

 
Block of the Month 
 
³Block of the Month´ (BOM) is a quick and easy way to learn new piecing techniques while 
contributing to member quilts.  Each month, the BOM Committee selects a unique block pattern which 
they assemble at home and bring to the guild meeting. 

Everyone who wants to participate follows the same free pattern, using random fabrics with specified 
colorways.  The following month, all the blocks are displayed, and a raffle is held to determine who gets 
to take the blocks home for an instant quilt.   If enough members join in the fun, we might have 3-4 
beneficiaries of the blocks 

May Block 

 
 

For detailed information about the May BOM, Mini Pineapple, go to the Mudsock website at 
www.mudsockquiltersguild.org .   
 
Block Size: 6 ò´ [ 11´ XQfiQiVhed 
Fabrics:   Leaves ± assorted greens 
    Pineapple ± Your choice of bright popsicle or summer colors 
    Background ± Solid white or white on white 
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BOM Committee would like to thank all those who are continuing to make these beautiful 
blocks.  The Totally Tulip Blocks were very pretty. We had 51 blocks submitted for the 
drawing.  Congratulations to all the winners: Wanda Feder, Judy Schaff, Lisa Parker and Kathy 
Roush.  

We will have a Drawing for the PINEAPPLE BLOCKS at the MQG Meeting on June 14, 2021.   If 
you did not drop off your blocks at one of the Drop Off Locations bring them to the meeting on 
Monday.  

ATTENTION: Please follow these instructions if you have PINEAPPLE BLOCKS and want 
to participate in the drawing.  

  1. E-mail Sally Sandilands: ssandilands@yahoo.com indicating: Your Name, how many  blocks you 
will have in the drawing, Drop Off Location and if possible attach pictures. Your name will be added 

into the drawing. When dropping off blocks attach your name.  

2. VERY IMPORTANT THAT YOU E-MAIL ME NO LATER THAN  
SATURDAY, JUNE 12, 2021, to ensure that you will be in the drawing.  

3. NOTE: DROP OFF LOCATIONS   

Sally Sandilands, 13702 Elmberry Lane, Fishers.  
Route 37 & 141st St., located in (Woods of Britton, Bldg 31)  

Linda Garzynski, 12166 Rockford Ct. Noblesville.  

Cindy Lazar at TRUE COTTON CO. 330 N. Rangeline Rd., Carmel.  
for hours call 317 660 6333. (West Side)  

Bonnie Dannenberg, 16201 Haywood St., Fishers.   
(East Side located in Britton Falls)  

Melissa Schulman  
11081 Yosemite Ct., Fishers.  
Brook School Rd. & 116th Street (South on 116th St. to Sand Stone Knoll Subdivision)   

DROP OFF DEADLINE: No later than Saturday, June 13, 2021.  
 ***Remember to e-mail Sally no later than   

Saturday, June 12th to get in the drawing.***  
Winners will be contacted after drawing to make arrangements for delivery of blocks. In some  cases 
they may be delivered to their original Drop Off Location.  

BOM Sewing Dates at Delaware Township: Tuesday, June 15th and Tuesday, July 
13th   Time: 9:30 ± 3:00.  
If you¶re interested contact Sally 317 219-7767 or Linda 317 509-2030.  We would enjoy having 
you sew with us.  

  Thank you,  
Sally Sandilands, BOM Chair 2021 
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Lissa Shanahan, Editor 
lissa.shanahan@gmail.com 
317-670-9336 


